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Investing in our schools  
As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is 
delivering record education funding, including $3.6 billion for new and upgraded schools in 
Western Sydney. This targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a 
world class public education. 

Project overview 
The upgrade will deliver new buildings with 45 modern flexible classrooms, new 
administration facilities, a new library, a new canteen, a refurbished hall, an extension to the 
existing car park, and improvements to open spaces.   

The upgrade will include the demolition of all existing school buildings, except for the hall, 
and removing demountable classrooms. 

Progress summary  
Demolition of the existing school buildings and site clearing within the construction area has 
now finished and a tower crane has been installed to support constructing the new buildings. 
Excavation, stormwater and sewer works are continuing.    

We have also started digging trenches to install pipes and cables for in ground services, 
including a lift pit. Most of the trenching work is complete for the new substation on the 
school site to support the increased electrical demand.   

Next steps 
Upcoming works include continuing earthworks and soil excavation, building retaining walls, 
completing the stormwater services, preparing the foundations for the new buildings, and 
pouring concrete slabs for the ground floor of the new Building A.  

Works will also continue on installing the new substation. Works will include excavation to link 
to existing in-ground pipes and cables, modifications to power poles on Darcy Road and 
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installing and activating the substation. Further information will be provided as the works 
progress.    

Works over the July school holidays, between 6 July 2024 and 21 July 2024, are expected to 
include putting up the formwork for the first level and walkway of Building A, and pouring the 
concrete slab for the ground floor of Building B. 

Site plan  
The site plan below shows the location of the new buildings. 

 

 

For more information 

Stay informed about the project by visiting the dedicated project webpage 
edu.nsw.link/DarcyRdPS.   
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